PTA Minutes 
March 18, 2015
                                                                                       2nd Fl, Cafeteria

· 6:00pm
PTA meeting update (10 minutes)
· Welcome - Imebet





· Approval of February 16th minutes.  
· Spring Fling News:  Items and help for the auction is needed.  Donation letters can be printed to hand out.  PTA will be raffleing off an I-phone 6.  Please pitch in and help  - Ticket purchase is available through the ICE Website link.
· 6:15pm

Open discussion on Opt-out movement in ICE Middle School  – Kemala
Karmen and the Opt-Out Committee and ICE parents
Kemala Karmen: The governor’s proposal to base 50% of a teacher evaluations on it’s student’s test scores incentivizes us to opt out.  On March 11, 2015, lot’s of folks went to Albany.  Many other parents and educators were in Albany on the same day lobbying for our children’s education and against the teacher evaluation component of Cuomo’s proposal.

The NY Assembly completed rejected all of Cuomo’s education proposals.  But the NY Senate vote is outstanding.  Negotiations will end up being by behind doors.  The takeaway:  Parents are important.

Write a letter to every member of the legislature.  Call our governor and our representatives.  Since Assembly and Senate members are most concerned about their constituents and since ICE has students from all the five borroughs, if we could get families from all the five borroughs to target their representatives there is a chance we will be heard.
Governor Cuomo

518-474-8390 

Gov.Cuomo@chamber.state.ny.us.

Carl Hastiei, Assembly Speaker
718-654-6539

Jeffrye Klien

518-455-3595

Dean Skelos, Senate Majority Leader

518-455-3171

Recommended Talking Points:

Don’t tie teacher evaluations to test scores.

Don’t raise the cap on charter schools.  If that is done, there will be more charter schools in NYC.

Discussion ensued:  Someone said, “Follow the money.  Cuomo’s recommendations are all tied to his funders.”
If you are going to call an Assembly member, “Thank you for not including Cuomo’s teacher evaluation proposals – please stand firm.”
Keep the pressure on.

Testing Pros and Cons:  Should my child take the test or opt out?  We have the choice.

For an 8th grade student there is no reason to take the test.  The results don’t come until the summer. 

The Pearson Publisher of this test is based in the U.K.  The tests are not open to review by the public.  
6th grade -
Some families think it is good practice for future tests.  But, they aren’t good preparation for the Regents because those are substantive tests – these are not.  

Emphasized:  The NYS tests do not prepare students for Regents or the SAT.

Theory:  If there are no tests we won’t know which schools are failing.  For the past decade the same schools have failed over and over and it was related

FACTS:  

97% of students who are English Language Learners fail the tests.

95% of kids with IEP’s fail the tests.

We should not have our student’s take a test that is setting up:

97% of English Language Learners to fail the tests, and 95% of kids with IEP’s to fail the test.

7th Graders:  This year Carmen Farina has mandated that no screened schools are allowed to exclude a child who doesn’t have test scores.

Bard:  Said they are not a reliable measure.

Last year 60,000 children opted out of the tests.

If there are less than 8 students per class take the tests the DoE cannot base their evaluation of a teacher on the scores.

Last year, the worst teacher in NYC was a Math teacher at the Anderson School because the student’s grades didn’t move.

This is the second year of the common core aligned test.  Last year they designed the test for only 30% to pass.  

Change the Stakes has some information.

ICE doesn’t teach to the tests.  Why have your child take the test if they haven’t been taught to the test.  Why bother?  Very few kids leave ICE.  Last year, 9 left, and 2 immediately asked to come back.  But it was too late, replacement students were admitted.
BNS Principal took a closer look at the tests and compared what they questions were supposed to be measuring and the scoring rubric.  The way things were scored showed the Principal that anyone taking the test needed test preparation.  

Some parents are concerned that if there kids want to apply for another HS, that ICE will not be supportive in that process.  However, another parent spoke from experience and reassured the parent body that based on her older child’s friends experiences ICE is supportive.

A parent expressed concern that at the last meeting Pete mentioned CUNY has not been historically receptive to our student’s and asked why?  It was explained that in 2000 CUNY changed its’ admission policies and made it a tight formula based on Regents scores and SAT tests.  It was explained that the fact that we don’t have Regents, sometimes impacts our kids when they apply to CUNY.  But it was noted, that ICE’s current 12th grade class has a number of kids who were accepted to the prestigious honors program at CUNY colleges.
CUNY admission criteria:  75% on the Regents and at least 480 on the SATs.

In order to ensure that our principal is the person who evaluates our teachers our goal should be to have 100% of the student’s in the 6th and 8th grades to opt out.  Recognizing that some families may be considering transferring their child to another high school, it’s understood that some 7th grade families may want their kids to take the test, but to keep control with Pete, our goal should be that less than eight children per each 7th grade class take the test. 
